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MnDOT’s Central Office – Visitor Parking 
395 John Ireland Boulevard, St. Paul 
 
Construction of a new parking ramp in Lot F next to the Transportation Building in St. Paul is 
underway and will affect visitor parking and access to the building until the project is 
completed in December 2014. During construction, the Rice Street entrance will be closed. 
Visitors may enter the building through the John Ireland Boulevard entrance or via the State 
Office Building and take the tunnel to the Transportation Building. All visitors must check in at 
the Information Desk on the ground floor of the Transportation Building. 
 
Below is a map showing the parking lots on the Capitol Complex. Please note: 

• Visitor disability parking is temporarily located in Lot D on the north side of the State 
Office Building parking ramp. 

• Visitor parking is available in Lot AA on the west side of Rice Street between 
University Avenue and Aurora Avenue. Visitor parking also is available at meters on 
John Ireland Boulevard in front of the Transportation Building.  
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